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January 24, 2022 

 
Ms. Tanya S. Osensky, Esq. 
Osensky Law LLC 
Decatur, Georgia  
tanya@osenskylaw.com 
 
 Dear Tanya: 
 
 I wanted to take this opportunity to formally thank you, and express my sincerest appreciation for 
your consultation and work in a divorce matter I recently handled.  I knew how efficiently you worked, 
from my own personal experience, but you took a situation where I lost sleep at night, and made me 
confident that my client is protected. 
 
 It is not often that I handle a divorce wherein my client wants to continue to operate a business 
with a soon-to-be, former spouse.  Frankly, it is not a request I want to receive or hear because there are 
so many potential issues and pitfalls; some that can be predicted and some that cannot.  The only reason I 
agreed with proceeding in settlement discussions that included the continued, joint operation of the 
business, was due to your involvement and my client’s agreement to use your services.  You reviewed the 
proposed operating agreement draft, prepared by opposing counsel and thoroughly and meticulously 
outlined the issues.  My client had a strict timeline (everyone going through a divorce wants it over 
yesterday), and you not only met the timeline, you actually beat it. 
 
 When my client reviewed your detailed notes, she immediately responded with, “I need Tanya to 
prepare the operating agreement.”  I could not agree more. You then took over, and spoke directly with 
my client, to address her concerns, desires and needs to be included within the operating agreement so she 
felt protected, and I felt comfortable signing my name to the settlement documents.  After you drafted the 
new operating agreement, my client sent me an email in which she said, “The operating agreement has 
been finalized and I am thrilled with how much power I will have with this new agreement.” A happy 
client; music to my ears. 
 
 Although I still hesitate when a client states that he or she wants to remain in business with a soon 
to be former spouse, I know I at least won’t lose sleep, with you involved.  Your expertise and knowledge 
of the law is profound; I learn new things from you in every conversation we have.  Thank you for 
helping on this case, and ensuring the best result for my client.  
  
 I look forward to working with you again, or passing your name along to another individual in 
need of your services. 
  
        Sincerely, 
 

         
        Kelly I. Reese 
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